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Recycling & Waste Policy Development 
Advisory Group 
 
Wednesday, 21st September, 2022 at 3.00 pm 
Hybrid - Wallis Room and Via Zoom 
 
The Access to Information Procedure Rules are not applicable to Policy Development Advisory Groups and 
members of the public may not attend. Members of the Council who are not members of the Policy 
Development Advisory Group may attend to observe the proceedings, seating for which will be provided, 
subject to providing advance (by noon of the day of the meeting) written notification to the Chairman of the 
meeting and committeeservices@horsham.gov.uk  
 
Councillors: Toni Bradnum (Chairman) 

  
 Alan Britten 

Karen Burgess 
Paul Clarke 
Christine Costin 
Michael Croker 
 

Richard Landeryou 
Tim Lloyd 
John Milne 
Mike Morgan 
Diana van der Klugt 
 

 
You are summoned to the meeting to transact the following business 
 

Jane Eaton 
Chief Executive 

 
Agenda 
 

   
Page No. 

 
1.   Apologies for absence   
2.   Notes of previous meeting 3 - 4 
 To receive the notes of the meeting held on 20 July 2022 

 
 

 
3.   Podback update   
4.   Commercial Waste - Tender Process update   
5.   Littering and Fines  
 

Public Document Pack
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Recycling & Waste Policy Development Advisory Group 
20 JULY 2022 

 
Present: Councillors: Toni Bradnum (Chairman), Alan Britten, Karen Burgess, 

Paul Clarke, Christine Costin, Michael Croker, Richard Landeryou, 
Tim Lloyd, John Milne and Mike Morgan 

 
Apologies: Councillor: Diana van der Klugt 

 
Also Present: Councillor: Ruth Fletcher  

  
21   NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

 
The notes of the meeting held on 24 May were received by the Group. 
  

22   ARUN DISTRICT COUNCIL - FOOD WASTE 1-2-3 TRIAL 
 
The Cleansing Operations Manager and Environmental Services & Strategy 
Manager from Arun District Council provided the Group with an overview of 
their 1-2-3 food waste collection trial. 
  
A sample of properties within Arun District had their food waste and absorbent 
hygiene products collected weekly, recycling, garden waste and electornics 
collected every two weeks, and general household waste collected every three 
weeks. 
  
In 2018, a residual waste composition survey undertaken by West Sussex 
County Council showed that food waste made up 42.6% of all waste.  
  
An overview of the operations and communications plans used during the trial 
were presented. Outcomes of the trial included insight and learning regarding 
the delivery of separate food waste collection and that target recycling rates 
could still be met. Customer feedback was also positive. 
  
Around District Council had also looked at trialling Hotbin composters but this 
had to be delayed due to resource issues, 
  
The Group thanked the Arun officers for their presentation. 
  

23   HORSHAM FOOD WASTE 
 
The Head of Parking & Waste provided a brief update on Horsham’s food waste 
collection trial. 
  
A 1-2-3 food waste collection trial was undertaken in the Horsham District 
between September and December in 2021. An estimated ten specialist 
vehicles would need to be added to the Council’s fleet when implementing food 
waste collection. An environmental impact assessment using data from the trial 
would be created. 

Page 3

Agenda Item 2



 Recycling & Waste Policy Development Advisory Group 
20 July 2022 

 

 
2 

  
Before being able to provide an accurate target to implement food waste 
collection, Horsham District Council would need confirmation of funding and the 
statutory deadline for implementation from the government. 
  
A small-scale trial of Hotbin composters was being undertaken in the Horsham 
District during 2022. 
  

24   ELECTRIC VEHICLES AND VEHICLE REPLACEMENT PROGRAMME 
UPDATE 
 
The Head of Parking and Waste provided the Group with a brief update on 
vehicle replacement schedules. 
  
Research had been carried out regarding obtaining electric vehicles for Zonal 
Managers. Costs would be similar in both purchasing or leasing the vehicles 
with purchasing being the most likely solution. The Council would save an 
estimated 4.5 tonnes of CO2 by replacing these vehicles. Members highlighted 
the need to check the warranty agreements on the life of the batteries. 
  
In addition to replacing the Zonal Manager vehicles, two electric compact 
sweepers had been purchased to be used in the town centre. Two highway 
sweeper vehicles were in the process of being refurbished for continued use. 
  
Refuse vehicle refurbishment specifications and tender documents were in the 
process of being finalised.  
  
Other Council vehicles would also be considered for replacement as technology 
continues to improve. 
  
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 6.38 pm having commenced at 5.30 pm 
 
 
 

 
CHAIRMAN 
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